Peter A. Baldridge 2124 7th Avenue Sacramento, CA 95818 pbaldrid53@hotmail.com

April 17, 2023

Tomás Aragon, M.D., D.P.H. Director State Department of Public Health PO Box 997377 MS 0500 Sacramento, CA 95899-7377

Re: Special Investigation Into Covid-19 Vaccine Injuries and Deaths Post 1/29/23

Dear Dr. Aragon:

By letter dated December 17, 2022, I requested under the Public Records Act (Govt. Code, §§6250, et seq.) all records pertaining to any and all special investigations conducted or being conducted by the California Department of Public Health (CDPH) into Covid-19 vaccine adverse events.

On January 10, 2023 I received CDPH's response. CDPH provided no records of any special investigation in Covid-19 vaccine adverse events after January, 2021, and had no records of any other investigation for periods later than June, 2021.

By letter dated January 29, 2023 I urged you to initiate such a special investigation.

I hereby request under the California Public Records Act (Govt. Code, §§7920, et seq.) any and all records pertaining to special investigations into Covid-19 vaccine adverse events commenced after January 10, 2023.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely?

Peter A. Baldridge